CANADIAN DEXTER CATTLE ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING October 25, 2017
A meeting of the Canadian Dexter Cattle Association Board of Directors was held by conference call on October 25, 2017. 
Present: Ian Payne (President), Anne Smyth (Vice-President), Sera Fradgley, Mike Lafortune, Becky Williams, Nick Woodhouse, Ron Black (Recording Secretary)

CALL TO ORDER:  Ian Payne called the meeting to order. There was no objection to the meeting being recorded. 

AGENDA: One item was added to the agenda that had been circulated
Moved by Anne Smyth that the agenda be approved as amended. Seconded by Becky Williams. Carried. 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: Moved by Anne Smyth that the minutes of the Directors’ meeting held on August 16, 2017 be adopted as circulated. Seconded by Nick Woodhouse. Carried.
REPORTS & BUSINESS ARISING FROM REPORTS:

a) Treasurer & Membership: Ron Black reported that for 2017 as of September 30th, the Association had revenue of $14,986 and expenses of $10,840 for a surplus to date of $4,146. The income includes $2403 received from the Canadian Beef Breeds Council as the final amount owing to the CDCA for the SNP transition project. The bank balance on September 30, 2017 was $8,789. To date, the CDCA has 99 paid members and 4 complimentary junior members for 2017. As of September 30, there were 104 registrations and 103 transfers in 2017, compared to 127 registrations and 80 transfers at the same time in 2016.   

b) 4-H: Anne Smyth indicated that she had no report. Ron Black reported that an award had been paid to Joshua Yahnke in Horsefly BC, who had used a purebred Dexter heifer as his 4-H project. Awards are pending to 3 

4-H members in Ontario once they submit their photos and write-ups.   
Ron also referred to correspondence received from 4-H leaders on Manitoulin Island, Ontario, where 8 members had shown commercial Dexter cross calves with no registered parents. The leaders understand that these members are not eligible for the cash award, but they wondered if the CDCA might issue the members a certificate in recognition of their achievement. Directors felt that this would be a way of encouraging these members and promoting the breed to them and their parents. It was suggested that they each also be given a complimentary junior membership in the CDCA and one of the multitools the CDCA currently has, as all of these items cost the association very little. 

Moved by Anne Smyth that each of the 8 4-H members on Manitoulin Island who used a Dexter cross calf be awarded a certificate of achievement, a complimentary junior membership and a multitool. Seconded by Nick Woodhouse. Carried.      
c) Website: Becky Williams indicated that she had nothing new to report regarding the website. 
d) Newsletter: Correspondence had been received from a member regarding the status of the September Newsletter. Nick Woodhouse clarified that a September Newsletter had not been issued as a result of discussions at the previous meeting regarding alternative delivery methods such as MailChimp. He noted that regardless of the delivery method, content is still needed from members for the Newsletter. It had previously been decided that this matter will be discussed at the Annual Meeting to obtain input from members regarding the future of the Newsletter, but it will be emphasized that content is needed for each issue if any form of newsletter is to continue.    
e) Promotional Items: Sera Fradgley indicated that she had no update as there have been no sales or purchases. 

BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES: 
c) 2017 Annual Meeting: The proposed agenda for the Annual General Meeting on November 1, 2017, was reviewed and agreed to. Ron Black confirmed that Ian Payne and Becky Williams had been re-elected to the two open director positions by acclamation. This will be announced during the Annual Meeting. 
b) Ad in Small Farm Canada: Ron Black reported on rates that he had received for advertising in this publication. There was consensus that these rates do not fit within the CDCA’s budget. Ian Payne stated that magazines like this are always looking for submissions, and that if someone were to write and submit an article about Dexters, that would be better advertising than a paid ad. Mike Lafortune volunteered that if directors would e-mail him ideas about what to include in such an article, he would have a colleague of his compose an article for the directors to review. Becky Williams indicted that she and her husband might also consider composing an article. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
a) Legacy Dexter Cattle Registry: Ron Black indicated that a breeder had inquired at Canadian Livestock Records Corporation about registration of an imported bull recorded in the Legacy Dexter Cattle Registry (LDCR) in the United States. He said he had indicated to the breeder that the matter would be discussed as the CDCA does not currently recognize this registry. He had since determined, as the CDCA had in the past,  that the LDCR is not a breed association registry, but simply a database maintained by an individual and based mainly on DNA profiles. Ian Payne agreed with this information.

Moved by Anne Smyth that it be reaffirmed that the Canadian Dexter Cattle Association continues to not recognize the Legacy Dexter Cattle Registry as a foreign registry from which pedigrees can be accepted into the Canadian registry. Seconded by Becky Williams. Carried. 

Ron Black will inform the breeder involved. He noted that the ancestors of the animal in question are registered in recognized registries, so if the bull is registered in one of those and transferred to the Canadian owner, it will be eligible for Canadian registration. 

b) Membership Renewal Notices: Ron Black indicated that the information had been received from Canadian Livestock Records Corporation regarding sending of notices for membership renewals for 2018. He suggested that these be sent once the minutes of meetings being held in the next while are available to be sent in the same envelope, thus saving some postage costs. This suggestion was agreed to.  
Next Meeting: The next Directors’ Meeting will be held on November 1, 2017 immediately following the Annual General Meeting.  

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Becky Williams     
